Hacker, Marsha

From:

Hank Weiss [hank.weiss@wisc.edu]

Sent:

Thursday, April 06, 2017 10:21 AM

To:

claudia.haack@yahoo.com; btrades; PETE DAHL; jaclyn.lawton@charter.net; AAC-Joseph Clausius;

debkenjohnson@charter.net; Palm, Lawrence; Skidmore, Paul; szwalling@charter.net

Cc: Subject: Hacker, Marsha; Phillips, Robert; Petykowski, Christopher; Tao, Yang; Verveer, Michael

RE: West Wilson St Reconstruction

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Categories:

Blue Category

Dear Members of the Board of Public Works and Alders:

Regarding the planned reconstruction of West Wilson street, like most other people, I oppose an option that mixes people walking and cycling on the sidewalk. It was my idea (mentioned at the engineering input meeting a few weeks ago) that a pilot study be performed that temporarily removes parking from the south side of West Wilson Street and defers the decision on reconstruction. Accommodating bicyclists requires a street design that takes into account the needs of people biking and walking on this important connection to downtown, both going west to east, and east to west. I hope you made that decision on Wednesday (I was out of town and couldn't make it).

Yes, this is one small link, but it sets the tone and moves in the right direction for what is needed. What is needed is a low-stress cycling NETWORK to take Madison to the next level with the benefits for all mode travel time, health, economics, the environment and ambience. Isn't this the City we want to become? The low-stress NETWORK envisioned is made up of pieces such as this and should be a priority investment for the City.

FYI, there is an interesting new comprehensive report from Sydney that puts a monetary value on "journey ambience' (cycling free from fear of cars); a benefit estimated to be worth 20% of all investment savings. The report concludes that overall \$3.88 is saved for every dollar spent on separated cycle ways. An entire low stress NETWORK needs to be planned AND funded to take Madison to the next level focusing on the benefits for all mode travel time, health, economics, the environment and ambience. Isn't this the City we want to become? FYI, story here, full report available here: http://bit.ly/2o1kPwO.

Thank you very much for your time and consideration.

Hank Weiss PhD, MPH, MS

Adjunct Associate Professor, Department of Population Health Sciences School of Medicine and Public Health University of Wisconsin-Madison

Hacker, Marsha

From:

Barry T. Radler [barry@barold.com]

Sent:

Monday, April 10, 2017 8:54 AM

To:

claudia.haack@yahoo.com; btrades; pdahl@fpm.wisc.edu; jaclyn.lawton@charter.net; AAC-Joseph Clausius; debkenjohnson@charter.net; Palm, Lawrence; Skidmore, Paul; szwalling@charter.net

Cc:

Hacker, Marsha; Phillips, Robert; Petykowski, Christopher; Tao, Yang; Verveer, Michael; Verveer,

Michael

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up Flagged

Flag Status:

Dear Members of the Board of Public Works, dear Alders:

Regarding the planned reconstruction of West Wilson street, please move forward with a street design that takes into account the needs of people biking and walking on this important connection to downtown, both going west to east, and east to west. I strongly oppose an option that mixes people walking and cycling on the sidewalk, as that is neither safe nor convenient for anyone. I support doing a well-designed and evaluated pilot project that would close one of the on-street parking lanes to put in a protected oneway or two-way bike lane.

Thank you for your consideration.

Barry Radler

Barry T. Radler, PhD 111 W. Wilson St., #801 Madison, WI 53703 608.220.1639 www.barold.com